
 Above picture: these were the believers 
who attended our 45th intensive Bible 
institute at Aierdi, on the letters to the 

seven churches of the Revelation. 
Center: we are with Clara, our newest grandbaby. 

Mimi’s shoulder is almost entirely back to normal 
after the break, so she can hold her just fine! 

On the left: we just said goodbye to the Bethel BC 
youth team from Sellersville, PA. They spent nine 
wonderful days with us, filled with ministry and hard 
work at the farmhouse.
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 Facebook: Andy Bonikowsky

Here are some ministry 
pictures from recent 
months — however, it is 
much easier to follow 
our ministry through the 
website or social media. 
Thank you for praying 
and following what God 
is doing in the Basque 
region of Spain!
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 In May I baptized 
these ladies. There are 
several more adults 
who want to be 
baptized, but we limited 
the occasion to these 
three since we were 
trying out the brand 
new portable baptistry 
we ordered from the 
UK. It works just great, 
though we do have a 
few details to iron out!
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